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15th May 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,
I am sure, like me, you watched the Prime Minister’s statement on Sunday. He said that as part of careful steps to modify some lockdown restrictions, it ‘may be possible’ to begin the phased reintroduction of Primary aged pupils beginning with Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 from June the 1st. 

This week the government issued further details and the Department of Education released school specific guidance on how schools should work to begin re-opening from the 1st of June.

As a school we are very keen to see our doors re-opening again to all our children, however we will only do so when we are convinced that we can manage the re-integration of children and staff safely. Further guidance has been released by the local authority with strict risk assessments to be completed before we officially re-open.
This week we have started this process by contacting parents of pupils in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 to identify the numbers of children who may want to consider sending their children into school. We need to make clear that this is not a compulsory process and it is your decision as parents to identify whether you wish your child to attend and indeed whether it is safe to. Please consider whether there are any adults in the household shielding or have any underlying medical issues before taking the decision. There will be no penalties for parents deciding to keep their children at home.
The children will be organised into classes of 15 pupils and 2 members of staff. The groups will not come into contact with any other groups of 15 across the 3 year groups but will have contact with other staff and also parents whilst entering and leaving the building. There will be one way systems implemented throughout school and social distancing will be strictly adhered to where possible. We realise this will not be an easy task for any children, and impossible for the younger children, and therefore we cannot assure you that it will be maintained at all times. There will be staggered start times for each class and finish times as stated in our recent texts to you and the school will only open from Monday to Thursday. We will be closed Fridays to allow deeper cleaning to take place and staff to plan and prepare class lessons and online lessons for pupils still at home.

We will be providing hot dinners for pupils attending as normal and each class will have a separate sitting so as to not make contact with other pupils in school. Children who are entitled to the EdenRed Free School Meal vouchers will continue to receive these until further notice is given as well as a school meal whilst in school. 

The children will not be allowed to bring anything into school other than a small bag for their pumps. No equipment, toys or additional clothing should be sent in with the children.

By the end of next week, we will have final numbers returning to school in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 as well as our Key Worker children who have been attending since the school closed. Once we have further guidance, completed risk assessments, made the necessary alterations, training and checks we will be in touch with the next steps.
In the meantime, our school remains closed for all, other than the children of key workers and our most vulnerable. Our staff continue to be instructed to work from home unless they are required to be in school to run the buildings and care for the children. We will continue to set work for home on our website, ensure that those children entitled to Free School meals get their vouchers and keep in touch with children who we need to be sure are safe.

Thank you for your amazing support to our school leaders and staff during this difficult time and please, most importantly, stay safe and well. 

Yours Sincerely,
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Mrs D. Smith

Headteacher
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